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A project is underway to deliver a new high school for the Bungendore community. The school will 
include, 24 flexible learning spaces including 3 support learning spaces, a library, multi-purpose hall, 
school canteen, playing courts, an agricultural plot, and kiss and drop zones. 

Site works from 20 September 2021

As part of the planning for the new high school, from Monday 20 September 2021, soil testing will be 
conducted on the site and surrounds. 

This will involve a contractor taking soil samples using an excavator with an auger attachment. The 
contractor is expected to be on site for 3 to 4 days, pending weather conditions. 

This work is part of the planning process for the new high school project. This work is not part of the 
construction of the new high school. 

State Significant Development (SSD) application

Construction for the new high school can start once planning approval is granted. This would follow 
the approval of a State Significant Development (SSD) application. The SSD application for the new 
high school in Bungendore will be lodged with the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
(DPIE) in the near future. 

Once the SSD application is lodged it will be available to view on the DPIE Planning Portal. The 
community has an opportunity to make a formal submission during the 28 day statutory exhibition 
period.

Hours of construction

Standard project working hours for the site investigation works are 7:00am to 5:00pm, Monday to Friday 
and 8:00am to 1:00pm Saturday. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays.

COVID-19 Safety Plan

Our construction sites will follow all current health guidelines – a comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan 
will be in place and the contractor will enforce strict compliance including no workers from the LGAs of 
concern with the exception of authorised workers allowed under the Public Health Order.
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Image: Area where soil testing will be undertaken

Keeping you updated 

We will continue to share project updates and information as the project progresses. You can stay 
updated on the project through our website or using the contact details provided below.

Thank you for your patience while we plan this important school infrastructure.


